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Principal’s Message
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Welcome back!  Returning to school in January is always filled with renewed energy and resolve to make a positive difference in the lives of all the members of our school community. As we begin the New Year it is always a good time to focus once again on our personal goals and to adjust and fine tune the steps we must take to achieve them.  I encourage parents to sit down with their child(ren) and discuss their performance, celebrate the successes and develop goals and next steps. Finally, I wish everyone a very Happy New Year and I look forward to witnessing the many successes and achievements of our students as the year unfolds.                                             
Recess During Cold Weather
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Elementary school students are kept indoors for recess and lunch times for a number of weather conditions such as rain, lightning in the area, extreme winds and extreme cold. When temperature and wind chill measure -28C or lower, students are kept indoors. Recesses and lunch hour may be shortened if the temperature and wind chill reading is between -20C and -28C.

If a student's medical condition requires further consideration due to weather conditions, or if parents have other questions or concerns about how and when weather conditions affect your child's school day, please contact the school office.
Lunchroom Routines
1. [image: image7.jpg]ojoud ools UeD @




[image: image8.jpg]


If your child is staying for lunch, the lunch should be in their backpack when they arrive at school, so it can be put into the lunch bin upon arrival.  More and more lunches are being dropped off at school throughout the morning.  This often causes disruption to classes and sometimes confusion with students looking for missing lunches. Please make sure you send your child to school with their lunch in the morning.  

2. There is also an increasing number of students who are staying for lunch, even though there is someone at home.  Staying for lunch is a necessity for parents / guardians who are working, going to school, have appointments, etc.   If you are home over the lunch hour, please take your child home for lunch. Going home for lunch gives your child a bit of a break in the day, as well as a warm meal and some quiet time so that they are ready and focused for learning in the afternoon.
3. If your child usually stays for lunch but you are taking them home, please either put a note in their agenda to show the teacher or phone the office.

4. If your child goes home for lunch, he or she should come back to school after 12:15 p.m. for Grades 1 – 6 and 12:38 p.m. for Kindergarten students.  Thank you.
News from the Library

Ms. Glauser and her grade three class have been partnering with me in the library to explore “Strong and Stable Structures” and “Forces and Movement”.  The students have had to challenge themselves to think creatively and scientifically in designing their own strong and stable structures.

The students in grades 2/3 – 6 also had the opportunity to meet Canadian author Michael Wade on December 5th.  His presentation was both humorous and motivating as students took away this message from his presentation, “Anyone can be a writer!”

Shawvmeeiyan in grade four said, “The unique author, Michael Wade spends his time to teach us life lessons that I will certainly think about in becoming a writer. One of the highlights that Michael Wade explained to us is that you don't have to be special in order to become a writer. For example, Michael Wade showed that you don't have to be the smartest person in order to become a writer. Like, J.K Rowling, was an average student growing up, but she sold books over one million dollars! Also, Michael Wade was a slightly under average student, still he sold over 800 000 books!”

Sakthiga in grade six said, “Michael Wade showed that you can make humor very easily with just a few words and not that much hard work. For example, a few students answered questions about their dog in less than 5 minutes, and when Michael Wade was reading it he just replaced dog for dad and made everyone laugh. So, as you can see that wasn't that difficult a task”.

We were very fortunate to have Michael Wade come to our school!

Congratulations to our most recent winners of “Just Read It!” Inithaa and Vishnu both in grade three each won a new book.

~ Mrs. Karaoulis

Kindergarten Information/Registration Evening 
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At the Toronto District School Board, our elementary schools offer Full-Day Kindergarten. Our educators recognize that children come to school with diverse backgrounds and rich experiences. Our Kindergarten programs will build upon these experiences and support your child to learn, grow, and succeed. At the TDSB, we believe our youngest learners benefit from engaging in a variety of rich and authentic learning, both indoors and outdoors. Our classroom programs are designed to bring The Kindergarten Program 2017 to life by providing children opportunities to learn through play, inquiry, and exploration. Throughout the two-year Kindergarten program, classroom educators support the children in developing their sense of belonging, well-being, and problem solving skills. Throughout the day, children explore literacy, mathematics, science, physical education and the arts.

To attend Junior Kindergarten in September, children must turn four-years-old by December 31. To register for Senior Kindergarten, children must be five-years-old by December 31.

If you live in our area and wish to register your child for Full Day Kindergarten for September 2017 (born in the year 2012 for Senior Kindergarten or 2013 for Junior Kindergarten), please come to our Kindergarten Information/Registration Evening on Thursday, February 23, 2017 at 5:00 p.m.   
Documentation Required To Register a Child
Parents/Guardians must bring proof of the child's:

· age (a birth certificate or baptismal record or passport, etc.)

· address (two pieces of identification that show your current address, such as a telephone bill, cable bill, etc.)

· immunization (the card that shows a list of needles your child has received)

· Ontario Health Card

Note:  If your child was not born in Canada, verification of date of arrival in Canada is required. Families who are permanent residents and refugee claimants may register directly at the school. All other families should visit the International Program and Admissions Office, Toronto District School Board (TDSB), 5050 Yonge Street, for a TDSB School Admission Letter. Children without immigration status are welcome in our schools and information about them or their families shall not be shared with immigration authorities, as per TDSB Policy P.061 SCH.

Visit the Kindergarten website at www.tdsb.on.ca/kindergarten to learn more about this program and how to prepare your child for school.

Poetry Club
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Students in grades 3-6 interested in taking part in our Poetry Club have started this exciting journey!  These students will have the opportunity to read poetry and challenge their creative thinking skills in writing their own poetry.  We will be meeting every Tuesday and Thursday from Tuesday, 
January 10, 2017 until Thursday, February 9, 2017.  We hope to have one or two of our students published in this year’s Urban Voices poetry anthology put together by TDSB.

~ Mrs. Patel and Mrs. Karaoulis

Games Club
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Students in grades 2, 4 and 6 who were interested in taking part in our Games Club started having fun on Monday, January 9, 2017.  They had the opportunity to play board games with friends and will continue to explore new games until Monday, January 30, 2017.

Students in grades 1, 3 and 5 who are interested in taking part in Games Club will have the opportunity to do so in February.

~ Mrs. Patel and Mrs. Karaoulis

Boys Volleyball
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Congratulations to the boys' volleyball team on a great season.  The boys played at various schools throughout November.  They ended the season with a close game but a loss in the semi-finals. 

Congratulations on showing great sportsmanship and team work: Jaazaniah, Lakshaanth, Seeralan, Abdi, Abeeshan, Bhavin, Mahir, Arya, Sabeeh, Michael, Aisosa, and Keane.
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Reminder to Call School If Your Child Will Be Late or Absent

Glen Ravine participates in the Safe Arrival Program.  Parents are required to notify the school prior to entry if their child will be absent.  Please call the school at 416 396-6280 and leave a message indicating:

1. student’s name (please spell child’s first name)
2. room number

3. teacher’s name

4. expected duration of the absence
5. please speak slowly and clearly
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The school answering machine is turned on from when we leave in the evening until approximately 9:00 the next morning.   If the school answering machine is on when you call, please leave a message.  Do not wait for someone in the office to answer the phone as it is extremely busy between 8:00 a.m. and 9:00 a.m. and we may not be available to answer the phone, so please leave a message.  The messages are checked before we do the attendance, so we will get your message if one has been left. 

If the school office is not informed about your child’s absence, we will make attempts to contact you through our automated call-out system to determine the reason for the absence. Please do not hang up on this call, but answer all the prompts and it should stop calling.  Otherwise it will continue to call all your numbers repeatedly.

To find out how this automated system works please visit:

http://www.tdsb.on.ca/HighSchool/CaringSafeSchools/SafeArrivalProgram.aspx
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Promptness is one of our priorities. If students are late (that is when they have to come in the front door instead of lining up with their class they are classified as Late), they are expected to come to the office to get signed in before going to class. Otherwise they may be marked “Absent” and you will be called by the automated system inquiring as to their absence. Student lateness is tracked, and parents are notified each evening.
In order for us to contact you in the event of an emergency, please ensure that we have your current home, cell and work phone numbers, as well as your correct address.  Please update us on any changes immediately.
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We also ask that if your contact information, especially phone number, changes at any time throughout the school year to please call the Office and let us know immediately.

Thank you for your continued cooperation in keeping your children safe and accounted for.
Data Verification Forms
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In order to keep our records up to date, we will be sending home Data Verification Forms for all students.  Please check the information and make any necessary changes.  Sign the bottom of the form and return it to the school as soon as possible.  Thank you for your assistance.
French Programs Application Deadline
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For families interested in the Toronto District School Board’s French Immersion or Extended French programs, we offer an online process for applying to:

• Early French Immersion (EFI) which begins in  Senior Kindergarten;
• Junior Extended French (JEF) which begins in Grade 4

We guarantee an offer of placement in the program (not a specific school) to all on-time applicants. 

Transportation is provided as per the Board’s Transportation policy.

Please note the timelines for applying for these programs for September 2017: 

• Applications for Junior Extended French or Middle French Immersion (for a child currently in Grade 3), must be completed online between January 9 and February 2, 2017. 

Offers of placement within your chosen program will be made to all on-time applicants in the weeks following the close of the application window. 

Please note: families with an older sibling currently in a French program are still required to complete an online application for the new student.

Further information on French as a Second Language programs and the application process is available online at www.tdsb.on.ca/french.
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Looking Ahead

January 17
~ Room 102 to Hillside – all day

January 18
~ Room 209 - Scientist in School

January 20
~ P.A. Day – no school

January 23
~ Grade 5s to Music Symposium – all day

January 26
~ Boys Basketball @ Glen Ravine

January 31
~ Recognition Assembly K-6 – TShirt day–a.m.




~ Room 206 – Scientist in School




~ Boys Basketball @ North Agincourt

February 1
~ Boys Basketball @ Glen Ravine

February 2
~ Boys Basketball @ Centennial

February 14
~ Reports Cards sent home

February 15
~ Parent Teacher Interviews (3:30 – 7:30 p.m.)

February 16
~ Parent Teacher Interviews (3:30 – 7:30 p.m.)
February 17
~ P.A. Day – no school

February 20
~ Family Day – no school

February 23
~ Kindergarten Registration evening




   (5:00 – 7:00)

February 24
~ Pink T-Shirt Day

February 28
~ p.m. – Recognition Assembly – Sports Day

March 9
~ James and the Giant Peach – Gr. 3/4 – Gr. 6

April 25
~ Munschtime! – Grades Kindie – Grade 3
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